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BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 
METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF MT. VERNON 

MAY 3, 2010 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
The Board of School Trustees of the Metropolitan School District of Mt. Vernon 
met in Executive Session prior to the regular meeting. 
 
RECOGNITION OF ACHIEVEMENTS 

 
ART 
 
The following Mt. Vernon High School students placed in the New Harmony 
First Brush of Spring Paint Out: 
 
Ellen Searcy – 1st place 
Kristen Jesch – 2nd place 
Skylar Turner – 3rd place 
 
CHILD CARE PROGRAM – 2010-11 SCHOOL YEAR 

 
The Board authorized YMCA of Southwestern Indiana to provide the child care 
program for the 2010-11 school year at no cost to the school district as 
recommended. 

  
STUDENT RIGHTS, EXPECTATIONS, AND RESPONSIBILITIES 
HANDBOOK 

 
The Board approved revisions to the Student Rights, Expectations, and 
Responsibilities Handbook for the 2010-2011 school year as recommended. 

 
RETIREMENTS 

 

The Board accepted the intent to retire from Gilbert Holbrook effective 
December 31, 2010 and from Herman Roach effective December 3, 2010. 

  

EMPLOYMENT 
 

The Board confirmed the employment of Gary Wilsey as head basketball 
coach at Mt. Vernon Senior High School. 

   
FARMERSVILLE SCHOOL WIND STORM DAMAGE 

 
The Board adopted a resolution, as recommended, to declare an emergency 
regarding repair of the damage to Farmersville Elementary School due to the 
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wind storm on April 8, 2010 and to authorize the process of quotes for repair 
rather than formal bids. 

 
STUDENT ACTIVITIES ON A SUNDAY 

 
The Board granted permission to Angelus to perform on Sunday, May 9, 2010 
at Mt. Vernon Christian Church and on Sunday, May 16, 2010 at Zion Lippe 
UCC as recommended. 

  
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS 

 
Information to the Board included the MVJHS Bobcat Update of April 19 & 26, 
2010, School Lunch Fund Report for March, Farmersville Falcon News, School 
Lunch Menu for May, Wildcat Word. 

 
SAFE SCHOOLS/HEALTHY STUDENTS GRANT UPDATE 

 
Dr. Cynthia Smith, Safe Schools/Healthy Students Program Director updated 
the Board on accomplishments of the first year of the Safe Schools/Healthy 
Students Grant.  

 
FUTURE MEETING DATES 
 
Monday, May 17, 2010 at 5:45 p.m. 
Monday, June 7, 2010 at 5:45 p.m. 
Monday, June 21, 2010 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
All meetings will be held at Mt. Vernon Jr. High School. 
 

  
 


